
July 7, 2022 

 

Memorandum Memorializing Ex Parte Communication  

To: expartecommunications@hq.doe.gov (sent via email)  

 

On July 7, 2022, representatives from ABB, Nidec Motor Corp, Regal Rexnord, SEW Eurodrive, WEG 
Electric Motors, and Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance met with staff of the U.S. Department of 
Energy (DOE) regarding the Notice of Proposed Rulemaking on the Test Procedure for Electric Motors 
(December 17, 2021 86 Fed. Reg. 71710). 
 
The following individuals attended the meeting:  
Ashley Armstrong, DOE 
John Cymbalsky, DOE 
Jeremy Dommu, DOE 
Michael Kido, DOE 
 
Other representatives present (and organization): 
Jim Creevy, ABB 
John Malinowski, ABB 
Tim Albers, Nidec Motor Corp 
Kirk Anderson, Nidec Motor Corp 
Rob Boteler, Nidec Motor Corp 
Nicole Dunbar, Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance 
Allison Maginot, Regal Rexnord 
Laura Reamer, Regal Rexnord 
Tim Schumann, SEW Eurodrive 
Dale Basso, WEG Electric Motors 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 

 
Kirk Anderson 
Director of Government Relations 
Nidec Motor Corporation 
8050 W. Florissant Ave | St. Louis, MO 63136 
Cell: 224-475-7886 
Kirk.Anderson@nidec-motor.com| www.nidec-motor.com 

  
 

 

 


